Transport for NSW

Out of hours work for the installation of
temporary roundabout in Kemps Creek

M12 Motorway

January 2024

Australian Government

Transport for NSW acknowledges the Dharug people as the Traditional Custodians of the lands
on which we work and pay respects to Elders past and present.

The Australian and NSW governments are
building the M12 Motorway to provide
direct access to the Western Sydney
International Airport at Badgerys Creek
and connect to Sydney’s motorway
network.

What work are we doing?

Transport for NSW will continue night work for
the installation of a temporary roundabout at the
intersection of Elizabeth Drive and Devonshire
Road in Kemps Creek until Wednesday 31
January 2024.

During this period, we will:
¢ resurface the road
e carry out line marking

e restore the area when all pavement and other
work is complete.

When and where we’ll be working

We will continue work at the intersection of
Elizabeth Drive and Devonshire Road between
8pm and 5am, Sunday to Thursday until
Wednesday 31 January 2024. No work will take
place on Friday and Saturday night or public
holidays.

This work needs to be carried out at night for the
safety of our workers and road users and to
minimise traffic disruption.

We will continue to move vehicles and materials
to and from the construction compound at the
northern end of Salisbury Avenue between 8pm
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to 5am, Sunday to Thursday and 7am to 5pm,
Monday to Friday.

What equipment will be used?

We may use excavators, light and heavy vehicles,
hand power tools, hand compaction tools, water
carts, asphalt pavers, skid steer sweepers and
lighting towers.

What will this mean for you?

You may notice:

e workers and vehicles in the area

e traffic controllers and signage

e lane closures and reduced speed limits

e up to six final overnight closures of Devonshire
Road to through traffic

e pedestrian and cyclist detours with traffic
controllers on site to guide you

¢ noise from plant and equipment.

Managing our impacts

We aim to manage our work to avoid impacts to
the community and the environment.

This includes:

e carrying out high impact work before midnight
where possible

e turning off machinery and vehicles when not in
use

e ensuring access to Salisbury Avenue is
adequately maintained

e targeted lighting to minimise light spill
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e monitoring noise so we can manage any
potential impacts and adjust our work where
possible.

Traffic changes

There will be temporary traffic changes along the
work zone during our work hours to ensure this
area and traffic are safe.

Contact us
Project Infoline 1800 577 441

info.parkland@ventia.com.au

Transport for NSW
PO Box 973, Parramatta NSW 2124

For the latest traffic updates:
Call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or
download the app Live Traffic NSW

www.transport.nsw.gov.au/privacy-statement#Your_Privacy

People turning right into Salisbury Avenue off
Elizabeth Drive should do so via Devonshire Road,
Cross Street and Western Road.

The intersection of Elizabeth Drive and
Devonshire Road began to operate as a
roundabout from 7 December 2023.
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